
01926 339138 

Admin2622@welearn365.com 
Newsletter 22 

Friday 2nd February 2024 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, Play and Culture 

Our Y2 art exhibition 
is now open!  Look 

inside this newsletter 
to find your  

Invitation to attend. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


The children in Y2 have 
worked so hard         

preparing for their      
exhibition of protest art 
at East Lodge Gallery in 

Jephson Gardens. 



Pupils have now finished their 
collaboration with artists, Andi 
and Lynne.  They have worked 
in a range of media including 
acrylic paint, oil pastel, pencil 
crayon and recycled materials. 
Each piece tells the story of 

their hope that we can all care 
for the natural world and live 

together  in peace. 



We hope that you will pop down 
to East Lodge Gallery to view Year 
Two’s amazing exhibition.  On the 

next page is a sneaky peak of 
what you’ll see followed by your 

invitation to attend. 



See you all at the  
exhibition. We hope 

you enjoy it. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education. 



 

 

 

 

 

Leamington Studio Artists 

East Lodge Gallery and Studios 

Childrens’ Protest in Art  

Wednesday 7th February to Sunday 3rd March 

 

The LSA in collaboration with Sydenham and Milverton Primary Schools are 
excited to  announce the opening, on Wednesday 7th February 2024, of an   
exhibition showcasing  artwork imagined and created by the children on the 

subject of ‘Protest’. 

 

Asked to produce work in any medium on the subjects of Peace, Climate 
Change and Ocean Pollution.  The children have created a beautifully eclectic 

mix of 2D and 3D pieces, under the guidance of the LSA members Lynne 
Gougeon and Andi Dunn, and Art Lab’s Libby Esler, and with the tireless    

support of their wonderful teachers. 

 

The exhibition will be running from Wednesday 7th February to Saturday 3rd 
March (please see opening times below) and is completely  FREE.   

 

Please, please, please join us and, when you have, let us know your thoughts. 

 

In peace and happiness. 
 

“I’m telling you there is hope.  I have seen it, but it does not come from the 
governments or corporations. It comes from the people” – Greta Thunberg 

(COP25 2019) 
 

“ 



On Thursday, we       
welcomed in the year of 
the dragon with some 

Chinese dragon dancing.   

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 



Children in Reception and Year Four 
had great fun learning the dance 
and moving like a dragon.  Happy  

Lunar New Year, every one! 



 

 

 

 

A haiku is a Japanese poem of seventeen syllables, in three lines of five, seven and five 
and traditionally evoking images of the natural world.  They are notoriously difficult to 
write so we were very impressed when Year Six pupils penned the following poems which 
were inspired by their topic of “Frozen Kingdom.” 

 

A jagged snow-slide 

The everlasting ice-field 

An enchanting shield  

By George  

 

A ghostly shadow 

An omnipresent nightmare 

A horrendous mass 

By Anika 

 

Million-ton mass 

Snow-slide glacial ice 
field 

Misshapen 

By Tayyaba  

 

Jagged glacier 

An everlasting ice-field 

Misshapen iceberg 

By Willow 

Can you work out what’s 
being described in these  

haiku? 



Year Four enjoyed a fantastic trip to 
Symphony Hall this week to watch a 
live orchestral concert performed by 

the CBSO. 

Pupils enjoyed listening to a classical pieces 
as well as film and game music.  The sound 
was amazing and the event really brought 

classroom learning to life. 



On Thursday, Reception and their 
Y6 buddies visited the Sydni Centre 
with street artist, Tim Brink. Tim is 

working with the children to create a 
mural for their outdoor classroom. 

The children loved finding shapes and 
patterns in the artwork decorating The 
Sydni Centre.  We hope the visit will 
inspire them when they  design their 

own mural. 



Year One have been carrying out Geography field 
work to discover the effects of pollution in our   
local waterways. Pupils visited the canal by St 
Mary’s bridge and looked for signs of litter and 

pollution in the water.  They recorded their results 
and will go on to consider what effect the         

pollution could have on wildlife. This is a whole 
school project. 



To consolidate the children’s understanding 
about the importance of our waterways, they 
were visited by The Canal and River Trust on 
Thursday.  The Trust delivered an assembly 
on the role the River Leam and canal play.  

They also talked about water safety. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education. 



 

 

 

 

This term, Year Five have enjoyed learning about the lives of rich and poor people in Tudor 
times.  A focus of their studies has been Tudor food and they have enjoyed researching  
popular sixteenth century dishes.  Today, they had a go at preparing some Tudor favourites, 
such as pottage, with professional chef, George.  In the afternoon, they sampled their dishes 
at a Tudor banquet.  The children wore Tudor dress and danced to Tudor tunes.  It was 
great fun and a brilliant learning experience. 











School is closed for the February half-term holiday from Monday 12th—Friday 
16th February.   

Pupils return to school on Monday 19th February 

Monday 19th February Loudmouth Theatre performing for Y4. 

 

Tuesday 20th February Y4 SM Wagtails class assembly at 9.15am.  Parents and 
carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Friday 23rd February MUFTI (non-uniform) Day.  Please bring 50p if your child 
wears their own choice of clothes.   

Monday 26th February Y3 Roman day. 

Tuesday 27th February Y4 RK Starlings class assembly at 9.15am.  Parents and 
carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 5th March Y3 JL Doves class assembly at 9.15am.  Parents and carers 
are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 5th March YR RK Robins class assembly at 10.15am.  Parents and  
carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 5th March Y6 road safety sessions. 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day. 

Monday 11th March Ducklings in school all week. 

Tuesday 12th March Y3 LR Herons class assembly at 9.15am.  Parents and   
carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Friday 15th March Holi celebration. 

Friday 22nd March MUFTI (non-uniform) Day.  Please bring 50p if your child 
wears their own choice of clothes.   

School is closed for the Easter holiday from Monday 25th March—Friday 5th 
April 

Pupils return to school on Monday 8th April. 


